
  

2014 APRIL 14 
 
An ‘Open’ meeting of the City Council was held in the Council Committee Room, City Hall, 
4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 2014 April 14 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council 
Chamber. 
 
PRESENT: His Worship, Mayor D. Corrigan, In the Chair 

Councillor P. Calendino 
Councillor R. Chang 
Councillor S. Dhaliwal 
Councillor D. Johnston 
Councillor C. Jordan 
Councillor A. Kang 
Councillor P. McDonell 
Councillor N. Volkow 

 
STAFF: Mr. R. Moncur, City Manager 

Mr. C. Turpin, Deputy City Manager 
Mr. L. Chu, Deputy City Manager 
Mr. L. Gous, Director Engineering 
Mrs. D. Jorgenson, Director Finance 
Mr. D. Ellenwood, Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
Mr. L. Pelletier, Director Planning & Building 
Mr. B. Rose, City Solicitor 
Mr. S. Cleave, Deputy City Clerk 
Ms. E. Prior, Administrative Officer 

 
The ‘Open’ Council meeting was called to order in the Council Chamber at 7:03 p.m. 

 
P R E S E N T A T I O N  

 
Outdoor Street Banners to Student Artists 

Presenter: His Worship, Mayor Derek Corrigan 

 
His Worship, Mayor Derek Corrigan advised that over 300 outdoor street banners were recently 
installed throughout the City. They are located at major entrances to the City, around City Hall 
and Central Valley. 
 
Mayor Corrigan congratulated Alana, Yejin and Amelia Kathleen, the three student artists who 
designed the City’s outdoor street banners. 
 
Mayor Corrigan presented banners to Amelia Kathleen, artist, and Garth Errico, Principal of 
Burnaby Central Secondary School, Andy Chin, Principal of Burnaby Mountain Secondary 
School for the artwork created by Yejin, and to Maria Perez, Principal of Cameron Elementary 
School for the artwork created by Alana. 
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P R O C L A M A T I O N S 
 

Councillor Volkow, on behalf of His Worship, Mayor Derek Corrigan proclaimed Monday, 2014 
April 23rd as “St. George’s Day” in the City of Burnaby. 

 
Councillor Johnston, on behalf of His Worship, Mayor Derek Corrigan proclaimed the week of 
2014 April 20th – 27th as “National Organ and Tissue Donation Awareness Week” in the City 
of Burnaby. 
 
Councillor Kang, on behalf of His Worship, Mayor Derek Corrigan proclaimed Wednesday, 
April 23rd as “World Book Day” in the City of Burnaby. 
 
His Worship, Mayor Derek Corrigan proclaimed Monday, 2014 April 24th as “BC Children’s 
Hospital’s Jeans Day” in the City of Burnaby. 
 
1. MINUTES 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the minutes of the ‘Open’ Council meeting held on 2014 April 07 be now adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
2. DELEGATION 
 
 The following wrote requesting an audience with Council: 
 
 A) Terry MacDonald   
 Re: Brentwood Traffic System 
 Speaker: Terry MacDonald 
           
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the delegation be heard.” 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
A) Mr. Terry MacDonald, 4863 Brentlawn Drive, Burnaby appeared before Council to 

discuss the Brentwood traffic system. Mr. MacDonald provided a historical chronology 
of events regarding the Brentwood Town Centre Community Plan and also reviewed the 
Burnaby Transportation Plan in relation to the subject area. 
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 Mr. MacDonald advised that a report to Council in 1975 proposed that the internal traffic 
systems for the multiple-family development Community Plan area and the existing 
single-family dwelling area to the north be separated from each other. 

 
The speaker concluded by urging Council to consider the following requests: 
 

 That the internal traffic systems for the existing and future multi-family dwelling 
areas within the Community Plan area (Gilmore to Holdom) be separated from the 
single-family dwelling areas to the north. 
 

 That the classification of Beta Avenue between Lougheed Highway and 
Brentlawn Drive as a Local Collector Street be removed. 

 

 That a traffic system be designed at the Brentwood Drive/Brentwood Mall/Beta 
Avenue intersection to prevent access to and from Ridgelawn Drive and 
Brentlawn Drive. 

 

 That a traffic system be designed at the Brentwood Mall North Entrance at Beta 
Avenue to prevent access to and from Ridgelawn Drive and Brentlawn Drive. 

 

 That the classification of Brentlawn Drive as a Local Collector Street be removed. 
 

 That Midlawn Drive be classified as the Local Collector Street for the Brentwood 
Park Subdivision and that the record show any full traffic signal to be installed on 
Willingdon Avenue between Parker Street and Brentlawn Drive will be installed 
at the Midlawn Drive intersection when Willingdon Avenue is widened. 

 

 That a traffic system be designed for all residential streets in the Brentwood Park 
Subdivision to reduce the through traffic by 90% (and please add “One-Way 
Streets” to the “Traffic Calming/Control Measures” listed on page 90 of the 
Transportation Plan). 

 

 That the streets in the single-family residential Community Plan Area within 
500m north of the apartment, retail and office developments be designated 
Residential Parking Only, similar to the arrangements in place for RPO parking 
on other streets in the City. 

 
A copy of the delegation’s presentation is on file in the Office of the City Clerk. 
 
Arising from discussion, Councillor McDonell was granted leave by Council to introduce 
the following motion: 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT the delegation’s presentation be REFERRED to staff for report.” 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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3. CORRESPONDENCE 
  
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR KANG: 
 
“THAT the following item of correspondence be received.” 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

A) Stoney Creek Environment Committee        
Re: 24th Annual Great Salmon Send-Off  
 
A request was received from the Stoney Creek Environment Committee to place lawn 
signs on City boulevards in order to publicize the 24th Annual Great Salmon Send-Off on 
2014 May 10. 
 
A staff note advised a motion of Council is required to permit the temporary placement of 
signs on street rights-of-way for this event. The request is supportable and Engineering 
staff will work with event organizers to determine the appropriate location and number of 
signs to be placed on City boulevards.  
     

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR KANG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
 
“THAT Council grant permission to the Stoney Creek Environment Committee to temporarily 
place signs on street rights-of-way in order to publicize the 24th Annual Great Salmon Send-Off.” 

 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
4. REPORTS 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 
 
“THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

A) Deputy City Clerk   
 Re:Petition Results – Hastings Street BIA  
                                       

The Deputy City Clerk submitted a report providing Council with petition results for the 
Hasting Street Business Improvement Area (BIA). In order for a petition against the 
Hastings Street BIA to be deemed sufficient, it must be signed by the owners of at least 
50% of the parcels in the BIA area and those parcels must represent at least 50% of the 
assessed value of land and improvements that would be subject to the BIA levy. In this 
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case, the owners of 23 of the 196 parcels (11.8%) petitioned against the BIA and those 
parcels represented 18.6% of the assessed value of land and improvements. 
 

Accordingly, staff advised the petition against the BIA is deemed insufficient and 
Council may, therefore, proceed with the Hastings Street BIA. 
 
The Deputy City Clerk recommended: 

 
1.  THAT Council receive the petition results covering the Business Improvement Area 

(BIA) for the Hastings Street Area. 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the recommendation of the Deputy City Clerk be adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
B) Environment Committee    
 Re: 2014 Environment Week 
 

The Environment Committee submitted a report seeking Council approval for the 2014 
Environment Week Program. Environment Week is an annual community based program 
that promotes stewardship and sustainability of the natural environment through a range 
of environmentally themed events and activities. This year’s theme “Eco-Wise in Your 
Community” encourages individuals to incorporate new environmentally friendly ideas 
and practices into their daily lives. 
 
The Environment Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the 2014 Environment Week Program, as outlined in 
Appendix A. 

 2. THAT Council approve an expenditure of $6,850 from the Boards, Committees and 
Commissions’ operating budget for advertising and event signage for 2014 
Environment Week. 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
 
“THAT the recommendations of the Environment Committee be adopted.” 
 

 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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C) Environment Committee   
 Re: National Zero Waste Council 
   

The Environment Committee submitted a report seeking Council approval for the City of 
Burnaby to join the National Zero Waste Council (NZWC). With a focus on influencing 
behaviour and improving product design and packaging, the NZWC aims to unite efforts 
in waste prevention. 
 
The Environment Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council authorize the City of Burnaby to join the National Zero Waste 
Council. 

2. THAT His Worship, Mayor Derek R. Corrigan appoint a member of Council to 
represent the City on the National Zero Waste Council. 

3. THAT Council authorize staff to prepare and submit the supporting documentation 
to the National Zero Waste Council. 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 
 
“THAT the recommendations of the Environment Committee be adopted.” 
 

 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
D) The City Manager presented a report dated 2014 April 14 on the matters listed following 

as Items 01 to 07 either providing the information shown or recommending the courses of 
action indicated for the reasons given: 

 
1. Canada Day Event 

 
The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Parks, Recreation and 
Cultural Services seeking Council approval for a Canada Day concert to present a 
new free-admission concert from 5 p.m. to 10 p.m. as well as additional site 
features and a fireworks/pyrotechnics display. 

 
The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve expenditure in the amount of $160,000 (inclusive of 
GST) for a free-admission Canada Day Concert at Swangard Stadium for 
2014 July 01. 

2. THAT approval in principle be granted for a fireworks/pyrotechnics display at 
the event. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

2. Hats Off Day Parade – Saturday, 2014 June 07 
 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering seeking 
Council approval for the Hats Off Day Parade to be held 2014 June 07. A 
temporary road closure will be required. 

 
The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the parade and related street closures as outlined in 
this report. 

 2. THAT a copy of this report be sent to Lawrence Ryan, Chair, Hats Off Day 
Committee, c/o Heights Merchants Association, 4019 Hastings St, Burnaby, 
BC V5C 2J1. 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

3. Contract Award 2014-13         
Watermain Replacement and  
Road Rehabilitation Program – Package B 

 
The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance seeking Council 
approval to award a construction contract for the 2014 Watermain Replacement and 
Road Rehabilitation Program – Package B. The work of this contract involves the 
construction of new ductile iron watermains and road rehabilitation on six different 
streets. The work also includes approximately 2,800 lineal metres of watermain, 
27,000 square metres of asphalt milling and 6,700 tonnes of asphalt. 

 
The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT a construction contract be awarded to the lowest bidder Jack Cewe Ltd. 
for a total cost of $1,990,527 including GST in the amount of $94,787 for 
work as outlined in this report. Final payment will be based on actual quantity 
of goods and services delivered and unit prices as tendered. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
 
“THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

4. Contract Award 2014-07 
 2014 Kingsway Corridor Improvements 

 
The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance seeking Council 
approval to award a construction contract for the 2014 Kingsway Corridor 
improvements. The work of this contract involves the installation of catch basins 
and leads, removal of existing concrete slab, curb, gutter and sidewalk, asphaltic 
cold milling and machine laid asphaltic concrete, as well as electrical works 
including re-signalization and streetlights at the Kingsway/Imperial intersection, 
traffic signal modifications at the Kingsway/McPherson intersection and optional 
street light modifications at the Kingsway/Royal Oak intersection. 

 
The City Manager recommended: 

 
1. THAT Council approve a construction contract be awarded to the lowest 

bidder Imperial Paving Limited for a total cost of $1,118,737.29 including 
GST in the amount of $53,273.21 for work as outlined in this report. Final 
payment will be based on actual quantity of goods and services delivered and 
unit prices as tendered. 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

Arising from discussion of the report, Council requested staff investigate the potential to 
relocate three trees from a traffic island in the vicinity of the Kingsway/Imperial 
intersection. The Director Engineering undertook to review the matter. 

 
5. Rezoning Reference #12-45        
 Brentwood Phase I – Tower I 
 Response to Public Hearing Submissions 
 Brentwood Town Centre Development Plan 
 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building 
providing Council with the responses to questions raised at the Public Hearing for 



‘Open’ Council Minutes  2014 April 14 
 

 
 - 9 - 
 

Rezoning Reference #12-45 for a 53 storey residential apartment building at 4567 
Lougheed Highway. 
 

The report addressed matters related to public consultation; density and height; 
traffic, parking and transit; accessibility; emergency access; potential environmental 
impacts; infrastructure capacity; cycling and pedestrian infrastructure; and available 
park and school space.  As a condition of Final Adoption of the rezoning, the 
developer will be required to complete the required prerequisites of the subject 
rezoning application, as well as obtain the necessary City approvals and permits, 
which will ensure that matters reviewed at Public Hearing are appropriately 
addressed.  

 
The City Manager recommended: 

 
1. THAT a copy of this report be sent to the applicant and to those who spoke at, 

or submitted correspondence to the Public Hearing for Rezoning Reference 
#12-45. 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted.” 
 
Councillor Chang retired from the ‘Open’ Council meeting at 7:55 p.m. 
 
Councillor Chang returned to the ‘Open’ Council meeting at 8:00 p.m. and took his place at the Council table. 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

6. Local Government Awareness Week 
 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building and 
the Chief Election Officer proposing Burnaby’s participation in Local Government 
Awareness Week 2014 from May 18 to 24. The proposed theme of “Your Voice 
Counts – Be Involved Burnaby” would seek to increase citizen awareness of the 
many avenues for Burnaby residents to get involved in their local government and 
community, and further educate residents as to their rights and opportunities 
surrounding voting and the election process. 

 
The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the City’s involvement in Local Government 
Awareness Week 2014, as outlined in Section 2.3 of this report. 

2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the Social Issues Committee for 
information. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted.” 
  

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

7. Building Permit Tabulation Report No: 3  
 From 2014 March 01 – 2014 March 31  
 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building 
providing Council with information on construction activity as reflected by the 
building permits that have been issued for the subject period. 

 
The City Manager recommended: 

 
1. THAT this report be received for information purposes. 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR KANG: 
 
“THAT the Committee now rise and report.” 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

The Council reconvened. 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted." 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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5. TABLED MATTER 
 
A) Bylaws – Second Reading 
 Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment  
 Bylaw No. 5, 2014 – Bylaw No. 13287 
 (Tabled 2014 March 03)  
  
SECOND READING: 

 
#13233  Burnaby Official Community Plan Amendment      
 

#13287  4567 Lougheed Highway     REZ #12-45 
 

#13288  8601 Glenlyon Parkway     REZ #13-19 
 

#13289  4320/4331 Dominion Street and     REZ #13-27 
   4405 Norfolk Street 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR KANG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
 
“THAT 
 

Burnaby Official Community Plan Amendment #13233 
Bylaw 2013 
 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment #13288 
Bylaw No. 6, 2014 

 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment #13289 
Bylaw No. 7, 2014 

 
be now read a second time.” 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR KANG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
 
“THAT  
 
 Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment  #13287 

Bylaw No. 5, 2014 
 

be now TABLED.” 
    

   CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
This bylaw was tabled pending a staff report to Council in response to issues raised at the 
Public Hearing on 2014 February 25. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT 
 
 Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment  #13287 

Bylaw No. 5, 2014 
 

be now LIFTED from the table.” 
 
        CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT  
 
 Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment  #13287 

Bylaw No. 5, 2014  
 

be now read a second time.” 
    
    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
  
6. BYLAWS 
 
FIRST READING 
 
#13335  Text Amendment     
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT 
 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment #13335 
Bylaw No. 13, 2014 – Text Amendment 
 

be now introduced and read a first time.” 
 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD READING: 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT 
 

Burnaby Local Service Tax Bylaw 2014 #13336 
 
be now introduced and read three times.” 

 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION: 
 
#13186  5369, 5401 and 5437 Lane Street     REZ #11-37 
 

#13216  6123 Hastings Street     REZ #12-20 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
 
“THAT 
 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment #13186 
Bylaw No. 08, 2013 

 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment #13216 
Bylaw No. 19, 2013 
 

Burnaby Business Improvement Area (Hastings) #13296 
Bylaw 2014 

 

 Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment #13329 
 Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 8, 2014  
 

 Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment #13330 
 Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 9, 2014  

 

Burnaby Local Improvement Expenditure Bylaw  #13331 
No. 1, 2014 
  

Burnaby Local Improvement Expenditure Bylaw  #13332 
No. 2, 2014 
  

Burnaby Local Improvement Expenditure Bylaw  #13333 
No. 3, 2014 
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Burnaby Bylaw Notice Enforcement Bylaw 2009,  #13334 
Amendment Bylaw No. 2, 2014 

 
be now reconsidered and Finally Adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the Corporate 
Seal affixed thereto.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

ABANDONMENT 
 
#12442  6808, 6826 Royal Oak Avenue and     REZ #07-29 
   5250 Imperial Street 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT 
 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment #12442 
Bylaw No. 18, 2008 

 

be now abandoned.” 
 
    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
6. NEW BUSINESS 
 

Councillor Calendino 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON 
 
“THAT the Executive Committee of Council meeting scheduled for Thursday, 2014 April 17th at 
5:00 p.m. in the Council Committee Room be rescheduled to begin at 4:30 p.m. on the same 
day.” 
 
    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 Councillor Volkow 
 

Councillor Volkow made reference to Item F) of the Council Correspondence package 
received to 2014 April 10 from Steven Covey, President, Operation Lifesaver regarding a 
request to adopt a resolution in support of Rail Safety Week, 2014 April 28 – May 04. 
 
Arising from consideration of the correspondence, Councillor Volkow was granted leave 
by Council to introduce the following motion: 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 

“WHEREAS Public – Rail Safety Week is to be held across Canada from April 28 to 
May 4, 2014;  
 
AND WHEREAS it is in the public’s interest to raise citizens’ awareness on reducing 
avoidable accidents, injuries and damage caused by collisions at level crossings or 
incidents involving trains and citizens; 
 
AND WHEREAS Operation Lifesaver is a public / private partnership whose aim is to 
work with the rail industry, governments, police services, the media and other agencies 
and the public to raise rail safety awareness; 
 
AND WHEREAS Operation Lifesaver has requested City Council adopt this resolution 
in support of its ongoing effort to save lives and prevent injuries in communities, 
including our municipality; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED to support national Public – Rail Safety Week to be 
held from April 28 to May 4, 2014.” 

 
   CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

Councillor Volkow expressed concern regarding Bill C23 – Fair Elections Act. 
 
Arising from discussion, Councillor Volkow was granted leave by Council to introduce 
the following motion: 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT staff prepare a report regarding implications of the Fair Elections Act for the citizens of 
Burnaby.”  
 
   CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

Councillor Jordan 
 
Councillor Jordan made reference to Item D) of the Council Correspondence package 
received to 2014 April 10 from Janice MacKenzie, City Clerk, City of Vancouver 
regarding changes to BC Ambulance Service Resource Allocation Plan. 
 
Arising from discussion, Councillor Jordan was granted leave by Council to introduce the 
following motion: 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT the Mayor, on behalf of the City, write to the Minister of Health to express the City’s 
grave concern with the unilateral decisions to change service delivery for the BC Ambulance 
Service, which have created a negative impact on response time, patient safety and an 
unprecedented downloading of costs and risk onto City first responders.” 
    
   CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

Councillor Dhaliwal 
 
Councillor Dhaliwal expressed concern regarding Bill 24, the Agricultural Land 
Commission (ALC) Amendment Act.  
 
Arising from discussion, Councillor Dhaliwal was granted leave by Council to introduce 
the following motion: 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DHALIWAL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 

“WHEREAS the Agricultural Land Reserve was created as a provincial zone for the 
purpose of preserving agricultural land throughout the province and provided for 
technically based decision making about inclusions and exclusions in the reserve;  
 

WHEREAS Bill 24, introduced by the government in the provincial legislature removes 
those protections by substituting political decision making for independent reviews, by 
allowing development on 90 percent of the land in the reserve and allowing the Minister 
to set the goals for the reserve;  
 

WHEREAS the Provincial Government has, without consultation with the public or with 
local governments created two zones for the Agricultural Land Reserve in the Province of 
BC thereby discriminating between regions and potentially constraining their ability to 
achieve and sustain agricultural self-sufficiency and economic development; and 
 

THEREFORE be it resolved that the LMLGA send a letter to the Union of BC 
Municipalities, Minister of Agriculture Norm Letnick, Minister of Community, Sport and 
Cultural Development, Coralee Oakes, Premier Christy Clark, the Leader of the Official 
Opposition with copies to all BC local governments, stating our opposition to the 
proposed alteration to the Agriculture Land Reserve.” 
 
   CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
Council requested this resolution be submitted to the 2014 LMLGA Annual Meeting. 
Council acknowledged the deadline for submission of resolutions has passed. Council 
noted, however, this resolution should be considered as an emergency resolution as this 
matter is currently before the provincial legislature. 
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Council also requested that a copy of this resolution be forwarded to UBCM member 
municipalities. 
 
Councillor McDonell 
 
Councillor McDonell advised that His Worship, Mayor Derek Corrigan was the guest 
artist at L’Arche Greater Vancouver’s fifth annual Art of Being Together event at Nikkei 
Centre on 2014 April 3. Councillor McDonell further noted that he auctioned off the 
Mayor’s artwork for $2,000 with the proceeds going to support the work of L’Arche in 
the community. 

 
Councillor Jordan 
 
Councillor Jordan encouraged citizens to attend the community meeting regarding the 
Kinder Morgan Pipeline Expansion project on Tuesday, April 15 at Westridge Elementary 
School. 
 

7. INQUIRIES 
 

Councillor Jordan inquired regarding rules or procedures for members of the public to 
record or take photographs at Council meetings. 
 
Staff undertook to provide a memorandum to Council regarding this matter. 
 

8. ADJOURNMENT 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CALENDINO: 
 
“THAT this ‘Open’ Council Meeting do now adjourn.” 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

The ‘Open’ Council Meeting adjourned at 8:33 p.m. 
 
Confirmed:   Certified Correct: 
 
 
 
                                                               
MAYOR    DEPUTY CITY CLERK 
 
 


